TO: Hamburg Township Board of Trustees

FROM: Deby Henneman, Township Coordinator

DATE: March 8, 2024

AGENDA ITEM TOPIC:  Park Use Application — PHBSA 2024 (Baseball) Opening Day Event

May 11, 2024 — East Park Ball Diamonds - BLACKOUT
Number of Supporting Documents: 1 Park Use Application

Requested Action

To recommend approval of the Park Use Application dated February 5, 2024 for PHBSA's
Baseball/Softball Opening Day 2024, for BLACKOUT for all Diamonds on May 11, 2024, with Low
Hazard level. Park Fee waiver is suggested due to the nature of the event, however, costs for Portable
Toilets will be determined by the number of units suggested by the vendor and motion should include
applicant reimbursing the Township for associated costs, as well as being contingent on the Clerk
Department be provided all requested documents to their satisfaction.

Background

Applicant is requesting use of Manly Bennett Park East Baseball Diamonds, T-Ball Diamonds, and parking
areas in East Park. This 1-day event which takes place on the same weekend as the Jaguar Soccer
Tournament. Public Safety will be present for that event.

Due to the anticipated crowds and complaints we received from the public, this event will require
additional portable toilets & extra cleaning of the units we have on site for regular park use. We will
ensure that the applicant understands they will be required to clear the garbage barrels of excess trash.

This application contemplates no use of the concession stand, and outside vendors, if any, must be
approved by way of a Tent Permit Application and Fire Inspection which has a $50 fee. Fees for 2024 will
need to be set, and fees paid in 2023 were S0 for Parks, SO for Public Safety. They used the portable
toilets on site, which required longer cleaning times when the vendor came for their regular servicing.
No fees were charged by the vendor as a courtesy with the understanding that extra units/cleanings
would be addressed this year.

Parks and Recreation Committee recommended this use at their February 20, 2024 meeting, with
suggested waiver of Park Fees, but charges for additional portable toilets and or cleanings &
dumpster, if any, be paid by the applicant.

Public Safety recommended a Low Hazard level at their March 5, 2024 meeting.


















